Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the February 8, 2017 – 4:00
Conference Call
Attendance: Committee:

Keith Haley

 Marc Dombkowski
Frank Roberts
Brandy Altergott
Jim Ferguson
Agency:
Ed Owens
This meeting was called to review multiple site surveys. The Committee requested the review of all operations to be considered in one motion.
The first location was Minnechaug Golf Course in Glastonbury. This is a restaurant located on a 9 hole golf course in a residential section of Glastonbury. While the course is open April through December the town is looking to have the restaurant open year round.

The Fairfield locations were then reviewed. They include: Marine Fuel Dock Concession, Lake Mohegan, Jennings Beach and the Penfield Concessions.
Motion made by Frank Roberts to waive Minnechaug Golf Course, Fairfield Marine Fuel Dock Concession, Lake Mohegan, Jennings Beach and the Penfield Concessions.

Seconded by 
Marc Dombkowski
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0

The establishment of a Transfer and Promotion Sub-Committee was discussed. Chairman Haley will appoint the members who will review the applications received in January.
Keith advised of the opening on the State Rehabilitation Council and the potential for a BEP Manager who is an employer to serve on the Committee. He felt that while he would like to serve, his business needs would not permit him to. Marc Dombkowski offered to have his name submitted to serve.
The status of the park locations was discussed. Jim Ferguson stated that he not yet received his contract for the 2017 season. Ed stated that he had requested an update on the status and will follow up. All three park managers were on the call and they requested if we could take a look at their contracts and identify if we see any changes. Ed asked if they received their contracts in electronic format. They said that they did not. They only receive it in print. Ed stated that he will request that they also receive it in electronic format so it will be accessible and they could then share with us.

There was no further business to consider for this conference call

Motion made by Frank Roberts to adjourn.

Seconded by
Brandy Altergott 
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0

Meeting adjourned at 5:00
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